
MINUTES	
FINAL	PUBLIC	HEARING		

FY	2023	“OBO”	Girard	Township	CDBG	PROGRAM		
(October 10, 2022) 

 
Ms. Lindy Platz, Township Supervisor, opened the hearing at 6:30 P.M. on Tuesday, October 10, 2022.  The 
board of supervisors and zoning officer were in attendance in addition to Tony Cunningham, Erie County’s 
CDBG administrator. Lindy turned the meeting over to Tony who made the following comments: 
 
This is the second and final public hearing regarding the Township’s FY 2023 CDBG program. The first 
hearing was held on September 13, 2023.    	
 
Notice of this hearing was advertised in the October 4, 2023 edition of the Erie Times News.  No comments 
were received prior to the hearing.  

 
The purpose of this hearing is to identify the activities the Township proposes to undertake with its FY 
2023 CDBG allocation and to take comments.  

 
Girard Township is “entitled” to apply for and receive an annual allocation of CDBG funds from the PA DCED 
pursuant to PA Act 179 of 1984 and since 1985 the Borough has received approximately $3.7 million in 
CDBG funds. County Planning administers the Borough’s program. 	
 
The FY 2023 allocation is $104,227. 
 
The deadline for the County to submit the application to DCED on behalf of the Borough is October 28, 2023.  
 
Based upon comments from the first hearing and subsequent discussions with municipal officials, the 
Township proposes to undertake the following activities with its FY 2023 allocation:  
	

 $18,656	‐	Administration -General management, oversight and coordination of the CDBG program 
to be provided by County Planning. 

 
 $85,571	–	considered	various	road	 improvements	and	asked	 if	funding	could	go	to	miller	

road	culvert.	Funding	would	not	be	available	in	time	to	go	to	Miller	Road	Project.	 	County	
also	considered	single	family	rehabs.	Board	of	supervisors	decided	on	going	forward	with	a	
roads	improvement	project	for	Antolik	St.	 

 
The Resolution approving the application and its submittal to DCED will be considered by Board of 
Supervisors at its next meeting to be held Tuesday, October 10, 2023.  

 Comments 
Supervisor Platz will be provided with an application to complete to provide information for the 
Antolik St. Project. 

 
 
There being no further comments or questions, the hearing was adjourned at 7:00 P.M. 
 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
Lindy L. Platz 
Secretary 
 
_____________________________________ 
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